Mayor Tracey Furman

Council Member Darin Bartram Council Member Nate Engle



Council Member Conor Crimmins Council Member Ann Lichter

June 12, 2023

Re: June 5, 2023, Town Election Election Results

Dear Mayor and Town Council:

In March 2022, the Town passed a Charter Resolution that amended Section 710 of Article VII to state, "if the number of qualified candidates is not more than the number of seats to be filled, then no election will be held, and the qualified candidates shall be declared elected for the term by the Board of Supervisors of Elections at the next public meeting of the Mayor and Council."

In accordance with Article VII, "Registration, Nominations, and Elections", Section 710, "Conduct of Elections", of the Town Charter, it has been determined by the Board of Supervisors of Elections that the Town may forgo a formal election, as Darin Bartram and Conor Crimmins were the only candidates to file for the June 5, 2023, Town Election.

Now, therefore, Mr. Bartram and Mr. Crimmins shall be declared elected by the Board of Supervisors of Elections at the June 12, 2023, Town Meeting.

Judge of Elections

Chief Judge of Elections

Attest: Susan Engels Clerk - Treasurer